
A RESOLUTION ENDORSING THE NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF 

TRANSPORTATION (NCDOT) PETITION FOR ABANDONMENT OF A SEGMENT OF 

SECONDARY ROAD 1836 ADJACENT TO WEGMAN’S GROCERY STORE FROM THE 

STATE MAINTAINED SYSTEM (2023-06-21/R-5) 

WHEREAS, NCDOT staff submitted a petition to remove 0.08 miles of U.S. 15-501 Service 

Road (Secondary Road 1836) adjacent to the Wegman’s grocery store from the State 

Highway System; and   

WHEREAS, previous road improvements have already eliminated this segment of roadway 

for vehicle access; and 

WHEREAS, NCDOT staff and Town staff have evaluated the petition and find that no 

property owner would be deprived of reasonable means of ingress and egress to their 

property; and   

WHEREAS, NCDOT and Town staff find that there would be no negative impacts from 

maintenance being abandoned on the 0.08 miles of Secondary Road 1836, Town staff 

therefore recommends approval of the petition; and 

WHEREAS, based on the recommendation of Town staff, the Council of the Town of Chapel 

Hill finds that the abandonment would serve the public interest of the people of the Town of 

Chapel Hill. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the 

Council endorses the petition submitted by NCDOT for abandonment of approximately 0.08 

miles of Secondary Road 1836 adjacent to Wegman’s from the State Maintained Highway 

System. 

This the 21st day of June, 2023. 

 


